
Homedale School District #370 
 
TO:  Board of Trustees; Superintendent Rob Sauer 
FROM: Amy Winters, HMS Principal  
DATE: November 14, 2016 
RE: Board of Trustees Report 

 
Enrollment 
 
5th = 96 6th = 92  7th = 90 8th = 93 Total: 371 (-4) 
 
Parent/Teacher Conferences 
There were 171 (46%) kids represented. The middle school has been making an effort to 
communicate with and/or meet with parents of students that are struggling as soon as we 
see the issue arise. We also send out a lot of notices of students’ grades and what is 
happening in the classroom so we think this is why our attendance at conferences has been 
dropping.  
 
Math Minds Academy 
The Friday Math School is going very well. Last week we had over 40 students attend. They 
are working on using real life math skills to solve problems. Currently, students are 
designing and will be building their dream homes to scale.  

 
MAP Testing 
HMS will be testing students for the second time on Reading, Math, and Language to see 

how they are progressing with the curriculum. Students have set goals and will evaluate how 
they did in January.  
 
First Quarter D/F Results 

 Ds Fs 

5th 9 (9%) 4 (4%) 

6th 31 (33%) 18 (19%) 

7th 15 (16%) 10 (11%) 

8th 21 (22%) 12 (12%) 

Total 76 (20%) 44 (11%) 

 
These numbers are pretty typical for first quarter in each grade level. They tend to come 
down for second quarter since it is the end of the semester.  

 
Upcoming Events 
Dec. 8  Christmas Concert    
Dec. 9  Student Support     
Dec. 9  Art Field Trip to Boise Art Museum  
Dec. 19-21 Semester Finals    
 
 
 


